
Friday 26th May 2023 

Diary Dates 

June 

5th - Healthy Me Week 

12th-16th Y6 Residential 

12th-16th Y5 Bikeability 

15th - 1M Class Assembly 

19th - INSET Day 

22nd - 1DV Class Assembly 

23rd - Picnic in the Playground 

29th - 1B Class Assembly 

July 

4th - Y5 - Tate Modern Trip 

5th - Y1 Littlehampton Beach Trip 

12th - Y6 Production Matinee 

13th - Y6 Production Evening 

14th - Spanish Day 

17th - Y1/2/ Sports Morning 

17th - Y3/4 Sports Afternoon 

18th - Y5/6 Sports Morning 

19th - Aragon’s Got Talent 

20th - Rocksteady Concert 

September 

1st and 4th - INSET Days 

5th - Children back  

Aragon Road 

Morden 

SM4 4QU 

Hi everybody, 

I do hope you are all keeping well and enjoying 

the lovely sunshine (at last!). 

We celebrated National Numeracy Day last week 

with lots of really fun activities; there were 

investigations about weight, number and 

estimating. a whole school competition to guess how many 

items in a jar - well done Fathi in 6B! Year 1 loved going around 

the school counting post-its!! Thank you to Mr Ashby for 

organising it all. 

Year 4 really enjoyed their Mayan Workshop this week, where 

they could put their acting skills to great use whilst exploring 

what life was like for the Mayans. Louise Frewin, our resident 

artist is busy on a huge, new piece of work near our top hall - 

it's going to show all the planets of the solar system, do look 

out for it next time you're in. 

Many thanks to those of you who came in for our Year 6 read 

and coffee morning - it was great to see you. These coffee 

mornings have been a success so we will definitely be doing 

more of them in the future. 

Have a lovely half-term break and don't forget it's the annual 

Healthy Me Week when we come back, so sports kits all week! 

Kind regards, 

Clare Ryder 

@AragonPrimary  

Check out our social media! 

@aragonprimary  

https://www.facebook.com/AragonPrimary
https://www.facebook.com/AragonPrimary
https://www.instagram.com/aragonprimary/


Spotlight on Year 2... 

 

What a busy term Year 2 have had! In English we have been writing setting descriptions based on the 

story ‘The Story Machine’. We have created comic strips based on the story of ‘Mungo and the Spider 

from Space’. We then used our imaginations to create a new adventure for Mungo.   

 We had so much fun celebrating maths day with lots of fun maths activities, we started off by playing 

snakes and ladders, then creating our own board games - this was very popular! Children had to solve 

number problems to find the correct key to open the padlocks. We were great at using our estimation 

skills to estimate how many gems were in the jar. There were many more maths activities and we are 

sure the children would love to tell you all about them.   

 Our science learning this term has been about Living Things and their Habitats. We have been looking at 

micro-habitats and are good at explaining the difference between a habitat and a micro-habitat. We made 

bug hotels and had to think carefully about the different layers, using our science knowledge about mini 

beasts. We were extremely excited when the caterpillar kits arrived at school and it has been amazing 

using our observational skills to watch the life cycle of the butterfly. They are now at the chrysalis stage, 

and we cannot wait to see the butterflies.   

In DT, we have been learning about seaside snacks and designed a savoury and sweet snack for a picnic. 

We made our products and evaluated them. To celebrate the end of term we had a picnic on the field 

eating the yummy picnic food we made in our DT lesson.   

 We are extremely proud of how hard all the children have been working and they are all superstars!  

 



Y3 Sikh Workshop 

In RE this year, Year 3 have been studying Sikhism. Today, each class had a fascinating workshop where 

they were able to play Sikh music, learn how their names are written in Punjabi, learn how a turban is 

wrapped and even try it on. The children absolutely loved applying their knowledge to this fun and 

interactive workshop.  

 

Y4 Mayan Workshop 

This week in Year 4, the children had lots of fun learning about the intriguing history of the Maya 

civilisation and were able to put their acting skills to great use! Did you know the Maya introduced the 

world to a number of new foods? Probably the most interesting was chocolate from the cacao tree. The 

Maya considered chocolate to be a gift from the gods and used cacao seeds as money.  

 

 

 

 

 



National Numeracy Day 2023 

Last week, Aragon took part in National Numeracy Day 2023. All the children participated in a range of activities depending 

on their year group. Have a look at some of our activities outlined below! 

 

Estimation 

Across the school, children had to estimate how many pieces of maths equipment 

were in the jar. Estimation can be difficult and we had a range of different answers. 

Fatih (right) estimated 673 and Shafia (left) estimated 670. In total, there were 672 

pieces of equipment. What an estimate!  

 

Estimate the Weight 

Children were given the task to make a 

figure using cubes. At the start of the 

session, the children were given a weight 

that they needed to successfully make. 

The difficulty was the children were not 

allowed to weigh their figure until the end. To help assist the children, we provided 

them with 100g weights. Betty-Lew (3A) managed to reach the target of 122g. How 

impressive! 

 

Shut the Box 

The children thoroughly enjoyed the 

challenging game ‘Shut the Box’. This game 

involves children having to subitise (recognise numbers without counting) and find the 

totals to remove all the wooden blocks. 

 

Year 6 Read and Coffee Morning 

Another great coffee morning this morning, this time for Year 6! Thank you to all the grown-ups who 

came along to share a story with their child!  



How to support your child with transitions. 

Children and young people go through all kinds of changes 

as they grow up – including when they move into a new 

class, go to secondary school, move to a new house or 

area, or experience changes within their family. These 

times of transition can be exciting. However, they can also 

be stressful, worrying or upsetting. 

Change can be difficult when a young person does not 

want it to happen or does not feel ready for it, feels 

worried about something new or unknown, needs time to let go of something that has 

ended or feels that what is happening to them is out of their control. A child or young 

person may also find change difficult if they are already struggling with other things. 

Signs your child may be struggling with change: 

Look out for a change in things like sleeping or eating habits. 

Communicate with your child if you’ve seen these signs. 

Keep going, even if it feels like you’re not getting through to them. 

Contact your GP or school about the warning signs if things don’t improve. 

What to do if your child is finding change difficult: 

Get interested in what your child is doing. 

Open up conversations about what they’re involved in. 

Keep an eye on pressure points. 

For further information and advice, please visit https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/

parents-a-z-mental-health-guide/transitions-and-times-of-change/

OPAL Play 

As we enter the hotter months, please do ensure you send your 

child into school with sun cream applied, a sun hat and water. OPAL 

play is in full swing and we are always on the lookout for more 

donations. Take a look at the OPAL page on our website here for 

some ideas: https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/page/?

title=OPAL&pid=50  

 

We are particularly on the look out for any old buggies, push chairs, suit cases, scooters 

and bikes that you may not need anymore. 

https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/parents-a-z-mental-health-guide/transitions-and-times-of-change/#Signsyourchildmaybestrugglingwithchange
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/parents-a-z-mental-health-guide/transitions-and-times-of-change/#Signsyourchildmaybestrugglingwithchange
https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/page/?title=OPAL&pid=50
https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/page/?title=OPAL&pid=50


Reception Park Trip 

We have been busy learning all about Our Planet in Reception and last week we went on a 

Scavenger Hunt to our local part – searching for a whole list of things to find in our local 

area. 

We had lots of fun; these are some of the things the children said about our trip: 

‘I love finding sticks and turning them into magic wands!’ 

‘We saw a squirrel and watched it climb and jump’. 

‘We saw dogs in the park, they were running and chasing! There were 1,2,3,4!’ 

‘I found a stone, it’s a small rock!’ 

‘I liked walking with my friends, it keeps us healthy’. 

‘I found the gate first on our list, we have to have gates to keep us safe and to shut the park field 

when it is dark’. 

‘Animals live in the trees and make dens and nests.’ 



Curriculum maps 

Updated curriculum maps 

have now been sent out on 

Parentmail. These maps give 

an overview of your child’s 

learning in all subjects for 

the half term.  

 

Year 6 Curriculum Map  

Year 5 Curriculum Map  

Year 4 Curriculum Map  

Year 3 Curriculum Map  

Year 2 Curriculum Map  

Year 1 Curriculum Map  

Reception Curriculum Map 

Spelling Shed 

 

Class Winners 

1. 1B 

2. 2W 

3. 3LB 

Top Spellers 

1. Amelia 1B 

2. Shajana 2W 

3. Nylah 1B 

Class Winners 

1. 5L 

2. 4J 

3. 4B 

Rock Legends 

1. Aananya 6B 

2. Yakub 4B 

3. Hailey 4B 

Times Table Rockstars 
House Point Leaderboard 

 

RAD Music Lessons 

RAD believe that whatever the skill level or budget, all children deserve access to exceptional 

music tuition. Our highly-skilled network of professional musicians provide next-level tuition for 

the next generation of talent, no matter the location, budget or capability. Provided on-site, within 

school hours and at a highly-competitive rate; with RAD, students can experience expert music 

tuition that helps them sharpen skills, express creativity, and dream BIG, with no disruption or 

stress – all from the very best in the business. For more information, and to sign-up your child to 

RAD lessons, just use the following link; we’ll do the rest.  Click here! 

https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/page/?title=Curriculum+Map&pid=111
https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/page/?title=Curriculum+Map&pid=105
https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/page/?title=Curriculum+Map&pid=65
https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/page/?title=Curriculum+Map&pid=97
https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/page/?title=Curriculum+Map&pid=91
https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/page/?title=Curriculum+Map&pid=86
https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/page/?title=Reception&pid=20
https://totallyradmusic.co.uk/hub-parents?fbclid=IwAR3gijdNj9raHSXEQm6aOE3rd2-cuNKGB17QFfjnSsM0pJQPwqThRgcxZ1o


Attendance 15/5/23-25/5/23 

6B 97.0% 2G 94.9% 

6F 96.3% 2R 96.8% 

5B 93.1% 2W 94.4% 

5E 95.3% 1B 98.0% 

5L 97.0% 1DV 95.8% 

4B 97.1% 1M 94.7% 

4H 97.1% RC 94.8% 

4J 91.4% RP 93.0% 

3A 93.4% RT 93.2% 

3AB 91.8% Whole School 94.8% 

3LB 95.2%   

We know that sometimes illness can’t be avoided but now we are fully re-

open and trying to close all the gaps in the children’s learning from the 

national lockdowns, we really would appreciate you getting your children 

into school everyday and on time.   

Reading Matters: Click on the link to take you to a description 

Safeguarding 

Children have a right to be cared for and protected; protecting them is everyone’s responsibility. Here at Aragon Primary 

School, we have a duty of care to ensure that all users of the school are kept safe from harm.  

We are committed to provide a secure and supportive environment in which children can develop and grow into mature 

and responsible people. Safeguarding children is an essential part of our holistic approach to ensure that children are 

protected from abuse and neglect and that every child reaches their full potential. To report a safeguarding concern or for 

any queries contact: kaldis@aragon.merton.sch.uk 

         Y5/6                     Y3/4                       Y1/2                            EYFS 

mailto:kaldis@aragon.merton.sch.uk
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Max-Chaffy-Welcome-Animal-Island/dp/1788452615/ref=sr_1_1?crid=350NIRYW0PS58&keywords=max+and+chaffy+animal+island&qid=1685104633&s=books&sprefix=max+and+chaffy+animal+island%2Cstripbooks%2C53&sr=1-1
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Amy-Gets-Eaten-Adam-Kay/dp/0241585902/ref=sr_1_1?crid=1NW573MI4QK1T&keywords=amy+gets+eaten&qid=1685104647&s=books&sprefix=amy+gets+eaten%2Cstripbooks%2C53&sr=1-1
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Thames-Tide-Club-Secret-City/dp/1526640481
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Looshkin-Right-Puddings-Jamie-Smart/dp/1788452933/ref=sr_1_1?keywords=looshkin&qid=1685104614&s=books&sprefix=looshk%2Cstripbooks%2C51&sr=1-1




https://aragon.kidsclubhq.co.uk/login

